LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes

May 13, 2014

Board Members Present:  President Steve Blaha, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Roy Hummel, Ken Stojeba and Ray Lauer

Absent:  Kevin Seelbach

The meeting began at 7:05 p.m. when called to order by President Blaha.  There were six (6) property owners in attendance and all stood and pledged allegiance before the flag of the United States.
President’s Report:  President Blaha recalled information he had placed in the March-April Newsletter reminding property owners of their responsibility to provide a nice environment for lake residents, and that children, guests and contractors have an obligation in this regard.

Minutes – April 8, 2014 meeting:  Since the minutes have been printed in the Newsletter and are available online, Ray made a motion to waive reading them tonight.  This was seconded by John.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported income of $121.30, the monies being realized through sale of gate cards, trailer rental and interest. 

Expenditures amounted to $763.77, and these monies were spent for removal of the old garage ($500.00) signs for the lakefront ($48.31), rental for the portable toilet ($90.00) and electric utilities amounting to $125.46.
Marilyn reported the checking account balance is $253,580.79.

Additionally, she reported the Charter phone bill has not yet been received and she asked that she be allowed to pay this when it is available, and to be reported on next month.

Marilyn also sought approval to pay the amount of $3,349.29 for bills she had received from Charter Communications, D & S Fencing (for their work along the road leading to South Lakeshore), the Tishomingo Newsletter, grass cutting and the 1st quarter legal.  

Ray made a motion to approve the report and these expenditures, and this was seconded by Roy.  MOTION PASSED

John mentioned there is a need to keep the grass mowed at the playground area outside the community house and suggested it be cut weekly to accommodate the families that use this area.  This was agreed to and John will make arrangements to have this addressed.

Building:  John presented an application for a concrete sidewalk to be constructed alongside the home of Ed and Debbie Hill, D-12.  The building plan was reviewed by board members, and John made a motion for approval.  Ken seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
John said he had been approached by a property owner who sought reimbursement for money he had paid to have a culvert near his home cleaned.  This matter was tabled.

John also said he had visited the new owner of the property at 7722 Mohawk Trail, Brian Stevens, after being informed a fence had been constructed on the property.  The chain link fence measures 50’ x 37’.  It was found to be in compliance with the building regulations, however the owner had neither sought approval nor obtained a permit.   The owner stated he was unaware about seeking a permit but had been told by the person from whom he had purchased the home that he could install a fence if he wanted.
Security:  Roy reported there had been rumors about some parties being planned at the beach area on weekends, however, none had taken place in the previous several weeks.  

Roy stated he had spoken with the owner of GCI Security about contracting with that guard service to have a watchman available on selected weekend nights beginning in May and continuing until around Labor Day.  The guard service would provide a vehicle so the watchman can patrol around the subdivision, as well as being available to observe those entering the lake at the gate.  The vehicle would remain at the lake during the week when not utilized by the guard.  The owner of the firm stated the liability was too great to have a guard drive his personal car during his duties.  
 Roy will coordinate the fluctuating hours the guard would be available on Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays.

After discussion it was agreed, after a motion by Ken and seconded by Roy, to contract with GCI Security to provide a uniformed guard for working here at the lake.   MOTION PASSED

Roy was also asked about a recent incident whereby camera surveillance revealed an individual at an early Sunday hour had removed the entrance gate to allow seven cars to enter the subdivision.  Roy stated he had contacted the Jefferson County Sheriff’s office and reported this matter, and was informed deputies would pay particular attention to the lake on weekend nights in an effort to stop this type activity occurring again.

Gate:  Rich Hirsch reported the gate has been up or off in FREE mode since May 9, and there are three problems. 
First, there is a storage problem.  The gate transaction (TA) storage is now limited to 950.  (One TA is an attempt to open the gate and enter the subdivision.)  That represents only about three (3) days.  Previously TA storage was about 2 to 3 weeks.  Something serious has happened to the TES computer.  The issue is the TES computer has to be accessed every couple of days to get good coverage.

Second, there are intermittent communications problems.  It seems to work in the morning, but not in the evening.  Sometimes this is a “handshake” (connection) problem; it sometimes cuts out mid-download.  The cause may a TES computer problem, a guard shack computer issue, cabling, connector or the internet.   The issue is it takes more time and effort to maintain the gate database.

Third, the TES computer database (DB) was corrupted.  About one-third of directory codes and telephone numbers disappeared from the DB.  We must rebuild from the backup mode from May 6, 2014 and add all entries since then.  The most likely cause of DB corruption was operator error introduced by Rich while testing to solve problems one and two.  
After the DB was corrupted there was an inspection of the TES computer motherboard and it was found there was a stream of corroded metal pins and connectors on several memory chips on the board.  It appears there was some water infiltration that caused the corrosion.  This may be the explanation for the storage and communications problems.  President Blaha has made and installed a metal cover for the control box to prevent further water damage.  
Rich’s recommendation is that on May 15 he expects to receive 5 memory chips that, according to a Sentex technician, should solve problem one and may fix problem two.  

If the replacement of the 5 chips does not solve problems one and two, Rich suggests we should purchase a new TES computer motherboard for approximately$800.00  

Rich was asked to follow up on this and make arrangements for purchasing the necessary equipment if that is found to be the problem.  

Russ Wilner assisted Rich in determining the cause of our gate problems, and Board members expressed their appreciation to both Rich and Russ for their efforts in overseeing operation of the entrance gate.

Maintenance:  Ken stated there was nothing of significance to report.  There was a discussion about who is covered by our insurance policy for operating the bobcat.
LTIA Representative:  John Johnston, reporting for Julie, provided information for upcoming events sponsored by the LTIA, 
Finance:  No report

Website:  Janet Hirsch reported the deadline for submission of articles and other information for the next issue of the Newsletter is June 20, 2014.

Parents Club and Garden Club: No reports

Sewer Board:  Rich Hirsch reported the sewer system has been in operation for over two years and it is now time to begin inspecting individual units.  PWSD#13 will have operators visiting every home to clean the filters and inspect the STEP tanks.  

Also, PWSD#13 has an opening on the sewer board and is asking for a volunteer to join the board.  The minimum requirements for being appointed to the board are:
1. The candidate must have received sewer service within the district for one year at what the candidate calls his/her “primary residence”.

2. The candidate must be at least 25 years of age.

3. The candidate must be up-to-date on payment of sewer user fees.
Water Testing and Dam Report:  Clarue Holland was unable to be present at the meeting due to a medical procedure on her husband, Martin, however she sent an email and this was synopsized by Ray.  
Clarue reported water testing was expected to occur this week, but has been postponed due to Martin’s health issue.  The testing, using normal procedures, will occur during mid-May.

Regarding the dam, Clarue spoke with Rich Stephens of Red Oak, and he will be spraying the woody growth behind the dam this week.  His plan is to then cut the dam within the 10 days following the spraying.  The Crossbow product needs to be applied to the leaves of the plants in order for it to be absorbed well into the roots.

Clarue added that the tentative plan is for the grass at the dam to be cut the week of May 26 and the June cutting will then be no sooner that June 25.  The timing is critical as the State Fire Marshal requires the dam to be cut no more than ten (10) days prior to the July 4th fireworks display.

Clarue spoke with a DNR engineer regarding the weed growth in the spillway and he suggested they only need to be addressed with a weed eater.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  President Blaha spoke about a committee that he had asked to serve to review matters related to the Lake Restrictions.  He expressed appreciation to the committee chair, John Dauernheim , and to the committee members … Ross Ackerson, Carla Fanger, Harry Hegger, Mike Steeno and Board representative John Johnston.

The committee submitted several recommendations for consideration but only one will be presented to property owners following the annual meeting in June, and that has to do with allowing the construction of storage sheds on unbuildable lots.  The wording will be explained on the ballots to be available on Saturday, June 21, 2014.
President Blaha also mentioned how property owners can secure an absentee ballot, if needed, by contacting election chairwoman Mary Leiweke.  

Finally, President Blaha mentioned the vacancies that will occur and candidates are encouraged to submit their names for consideration.

There being no further business, Marilyn made a motion to adjourn the meeting, and this was seconded by John.

The meeting ended at 8:05 p.m.  

Prepared and submitted by

Ray Lauer, vice-president and secretary
